Ms Margaret Liveris Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs GPO Box A11 Perth WA 6837

Dear Ms Liveris,

The transition decision has been sprung on us out of the blue, with no suggestion that the current arrangements are inadequate or not appropriate. The building he is in is in good shape, and requiring no more maintenance than any other older building. There is a pool, and a lot of staff and client input to the outdoor areas with gardens and vegetable growing etc, making a pleasant home-like atmosphere.

I have received lots of information, treating the transition process as a given and causing me a lot of heartache. Then the time frame or process changes and there is a new scenario, which creates a tense atmosphere of uncertainty. I don't know why this is happening as is perfectly happy and well supported where he is.

initially came from a private sector hostel (Cerebral Palsy Association) to Disability Services because they (DSC) could offer a better service. This is still the case. We have always had the choice of going to a private service, but it is still the case that is better off where he is. Now he doesn't seem to have any choice.

I would like your committee to have an inquiry into this transition process and ease my mind regarding so that he can continue to stay in his current excellent accommodation.

Yours truly

Dr Wendy Naunton

2/8/14